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Weather may 
be chilly some 
days.  Please 

send a  
jacket for  

outside play. 

WEEKDAY School Calendar: 

April 1 -  NO SCHOOL – Easter Break 

April 19 - WEEKDAY OPEN   (Public school closed) 

April 25 - Family Night 6:30 pm 

May 9 & 10 - Water Days 

May 12 - Mother’s Day 

May 22 - WEEKDAY Last Day /  MDO & Kindergarten 

May 22 - K5 Graduation 9:30am 

June 9-12 - VBS @ ERBC 6-8:30pm (register May 1) 

July 2-31  - Summer Camp (Tues. & Wed.) 9a-1p 

August 28, 29 - Scheduled visits with your new teacher 

Sept 3, 2024 - 1st Day WEEKDAY 24-25 school year 

ERBC WEEKDAY FAMILY NIGHT 

April 25th @ 6:30  

Please join us at 6:30 in the sanctuary for our 
Family Night program. Immediately following the 
program,  join us in the gym for snacks. 
On your way out, please walk through the class-
room displays in the hallway. Our classroom dis-
plays will be up in the hallways for a few weeks 
for all to enjoy on the days they come in. We can’t 
wait to share this special time with you and your 
families. More details to come!  

Eclipse *Monday, April 8 

We will continue to operate our regular hours on Monday, April 
8th, 2024. There will be a partial eclipse happening that afternoon 
starting around 2:00PM, so please be mindful of your children’s 
eyes as you leave to get in your car. The full eclipse (85% for us) 
will be around 3:00 so it really shouldn’t interfere with our pickup.  



Mrs. Padgett’s K3 Class 
March has been full of all things science!  We 

had the best time learning about weather!  

The water cycle was fun to act out and I hope 

they sang the Water Cycle song at home for 

you.  We learned weather words,  explored 

wind with making pinwheels and testing out objects to see if we could blow them across 

the table—feathers were the easiest to blow.   

We wrote our names in the clouds (shaving foam), made kites to 

fly on the playground, made a rain stick, 

and made a walking rainbow (see picture).   

Science is just so much fun to learn about.   

We thanked God for all he has given us to 

learn about and for being in control of everything—even the weather!     

We finished the month learning about Easter!  We thanked Jesus for loving us.  They enjoyed our egg hunt and learned 

the empty tomb was the BEST gift of all. 

 John 10:14 “I am the Good Shepherd; I know my sheep.” 

Ms. Dillard’s  K4 Class 
 We marched into March with the Ultimate K4 ex-
perience; the Princess/Knight Ball. We paraded through 
the whole church greeting our fellow classmates and even 
the office staff. Each student was presented to the court; 
learned how to ballroom dance and then had a fabulous 
feast. The children were challenged to catapult, jousting 
and an obstacle course. This event concluded our Fairytale unit. 
In K4 we’ve started learning pop-corn words such as: the, is, and, 

you, a and I. So have your child pick out these words in any type of written content. They have phrases that 
help them learn these words so you may hear them say “salt AND pepper.” 
I believe we may have a few engineers in our class. During the construction theme the children had to trans-
late pieces of blocked shaped paper constructed on a flat medium to an actual 3D creation. They per-
formed exceptional! We also covered a weather unit where we made water cycle baggies. The students 
were so excited to see condensation happening in their science experiments! 
The children came back from spring break with all sorts of tales of travel or stay at home vacations. Even though the Easter Story 
can be stark and scary for the children; they know the end of the story, so all is well. Ending the month with the celebration of 
Easter allows us to appreciate great God’s love for each and every one of us. 

Mrs. Mahaffey’s  K5 Class 
In K5 we began the month of March having fun 
with the crazy, mixed up, funny stories of Dr. 
Seuss.  We celebrated with wearing green like 
Green Eggs and Ham, wearing hats like Cat in 
the Hat, and then dressing as our favorite char-
acters from Dr. Seuss books.  As we had some 

beautiful and ever-changing weather this 
month it was the perfect time to dive into 
clouds, wind, rain, and rainbows.  We learned what the expression “raining cats and dogs” 
means and even made our own book of funny sayings!  Then we were so “eggs”cited to 
learn about oviparous animals (animals that hatch from eggs).  We did a stem project 
where each child was given a Peep candy chick and they had to come up with a safe way 
for it to land when we launched it over the railing in the gym. We were thrilled that all 

Peeps landed safely!  Miss Penny purchased some “Sea Monkeys” eggs for us to watch hatch and grow. 


